

# Birthingways

The Newsletter of Birthingway College of Midwifery

Inside This Issue	
Calendar	2
Welcome, 2017 Midwifery Cohort!	2
Midwifery Program Application	3
Lactation Consultation Cohort Postponed	3
Birthingway Merchandise	3
Birthingway Students Attend Statewide Midwifery Council Meeting	4
News from the Oregon Midwifery Council	4
"So, You Want to be a Doula?" Workshop	5
Program Info Sessions	5
2017 Plant Sale Fundraiser	6
Our 2017 Donors	6
Visioning Process Update	7
Our 2017 Faculty	7
Community Updates	8
Continuting Education Opportunities	9
Registration Forms:	
Labor Doula Workshop	10
Supporting Pregnant & Postpartum     Women Living with Addiction	11
Domestic Violence Intervention     During the Perinatal Year	12
Infant Issues Workshop	13
Emergency Childbirth for Doulas	14
Biodynamic Resuscitation of the Newborn (BRN)	15









### Congratulations, 2014 Midwifery Cohort!

Our 2014 Cohort (members pictured above) has completed their third year of core courses! They attended Orientation on April 10th to celebrate their achievement and welcome a new cohort of midwifery students (more on p. 2).

### **Office Hours**

July 3-Sept 9

M-Th: 9:00am-3:00pm

Fri: Closed

### **Library Hours**

July 3-Sept 9

Please check the Birthingway website for updated hours.

## What Do You Want to See in Our Newsletter?

Birthingway sends out a newsletter four times a year in the form of an email linking to a PDF on our website. We are seeking to improve the way we deliver information and engage with our community. Please take 5-10 minutes to answer a <u>brief survey</u> and weigh in on what you want to see in our newsletter by June 30, 2017.

Cal	lar	٦,	o r
Cal	ıer	ıa	ar

	Calellual
6/8	Birthingway Board Meeting
6/13	Program Info Session and Tour
6/25	Supporting Pregnant and Postpartum Women Living with Addiction
7/3	Summer Term Begins
7/4	Closed for Independence Day
7/6	Midwifery Program Commencement
7/10	Summer Enrollment Confirmation Deadline
7/13	Labor Doula Workshop
7/18	Program Info Session and Tour
7/23	Domestic Violence Intervention During the Perinatal
	Year
8/1	"So, You Want to be a Doula?" Workshop
8/7	Fall Registration Begins (Enrolled Students)
8/14	Fall Registration Begins (Community Students)
8/18	Fall Registration Deadline
8/18	Infant Issues Workshop
8/22	Program Info Session and Tour
8/27	Emergency Childbirth for Doulas Workshop
9/4	Closed for Labor Day
9/7	Birthingway Board Meeting
9/9	Summer Term Ends
9/14	Fall Term Begins

Biodynamic Resuscitation of the Newborn (BRN)

9/15

# Welcome, 2017 Midwifery Cohort!

On April 10th, Birthingway welcomed a new Midwifery Cohort!

The 11 new students (pictured in the two photos below) were greeted by current students and staff as they took the first step on their journey to becoming caring, compassionate birth workers.

We could not be more thrilled to have them here!





### **Apply for the 2018 Midwifery Cohort Today**

Join our next class of aspiring midwives! Applications for our 2018 Midwifery Cohort are now available on our website and are due by October 15, 2017.

This year, Birthingway will offer a \$600 discount on our Fall Term *Human Anatomy and Physiology* course, and a \$250 discount on our Fall Term *Medical Terminology* course, to any students who have turned in their application to our Midwifery Program by August 18, 2017. *Anatomy and Physiology* and *Medical Terminology* are prerequisites for the midwifery program, although they do not need to be taken at Birthingway.

Learn more and apply to our Midwifery Program here.

### **Lactation Consultation Cohort Postponed**

Due to the limited number of applications, Birthingway has decided to postpone a new Lactation Consultant cohort until a future term.

Thank you to everyone who expressed interest in the program!

If you would like to be notified when applications are available for the next cohort, please contact <a href="mailto:lpc@birthingway.edu">lpc@birthingway.edu</a>.

# Programs

# **Birthingway Merchandise**

<u>Visit our online store</u> for new t-shirts, sweatshirts, notebooks, mugs, magnets, and more to show your school spirit!







# Birthingway Students Attend Statewide Midwifery Council Meeting

The statewide Oregon Midwifery Council meeting was held in Eugene on Friday, May 19th. For such a beautiful day, there was a great turnout of about 30 midwives and student midwives from all over the state. This meeting was unique in that the first half of the meeting was specifically focused on defining our vision for the future of midwifery in Oregon, which includes the future of OMC.

I personally was deeply inspired by hearing the wisdom of the midwives who have been a part of the organization for 20+ years harmoniously meld with the ideas and inspirations of the newer midwives and student midwives.

There were several Birthingway graduates and a few current students at the meeting. Statewide meetings occur three times a year and local meetings occur every other month. Check out <a href="https://www.oregonmidwiferycouncil.org">www.oregonmidwiferycouncil.org</a> for more information on meetings and how to become a member!

-Caley Brown, Third-Year Midwifery Student







### **News from the Oregon Midwifery Council**

The Oregon Midwifery Council (OMC) celebrated International Midwifery Day on May 5th in Portland with a gathering of midwives and students--CPM's, naturopathic, and nurse midwives. Everyone shared a potluck dinner and celebrated great stories of midwives creating success in challenging situations, such as working with immigrants and refugees and working in places impacted by war, discrimination, and natural disaster. All were roused by the music from The Raging Grannies.

At the May Statewide Meeting they held their usual business meeting along with a special visioning process called "Appreciative Inquiry" to help deeply hear from their membership about what has brought fulfillment within the organization, along with dreams for the future.

OMC would love for students to join and contribute to the vision OMC is creating. Think about beginning to invest in your professional organization while you are growing toward becoming a midwife. Your voice matters!

Aside from their August elections, OMC will take a hiatus this summer to rejuvenate and meet again in September. The Portland peer review and business meeting will be September 8 and the Statewide meeting will be in Eugene on September 22nd. If you'd like to be included in the elections for the leadership of OMC as a nominee or as a voter, visit oregonmidwiferycouncil.org and speak with your regional representative about qualifications and positions.

Have a happy summer and see you next fall!

Join us for a free information session to explore labor and postpartum doula work!

Learn more and RSVP for "So, You Want to be a Doula?" here.



# So, You Want to Be a Doula?

FREE Informational Workshop

Hear from a panel of working doulas, current Birthingway students, and our instructors as they share:

- the difference between labor and postpartum doulas
- what kind of training is involved for any doula work
- how doulas manage their work and interact with clients
- · whether becoming a doula is right for you!

August 1, 6:30-8:30pm RSVP Required



### **Program Info Sessions**

Are you curious about the classes, programs, or culture at Birthingway but haven't had a chance to visit? Come to a Program Info Session and Tour! Birthingway holds monthly Info Sessions which include a tour of our school, overview of our classes and educational paths, and a meeting with our Program Coordinators to learn more about our Midwifery, Lactation Consultant, and Doula programs.

Learn more and RSVP for the next Program Info Session here.

Upcoming dates: Tuesday June 13th, 11:00am Tuesday July 18th, 11:00 am Tuesday August 22nd, 11:00am

### 2017 Plant Sale Fundraiser

Thank you to everyone who came out to our 15th annual Plant Sale and Fundraiser on April 30th! We raised about \$800 to support Birthingway College. The funds raised from the event will go towards enabling Birthingway to train outstanding midwives, lactation consultants, and doulas in our unique model of care.

We could not have done this event without our longtime supporter, **Polly Gottesman**, and her business, **Pumpkin Ridge Gardens**. It was a pleasure to see Polly distributing the perfect plant along with some gardening wisdom to everyone who stopped by.

Also deserving of thanks are our thoughtful and hardworking Plant Sale volunteers, all of whom are Birthingway students, alums, or faculty: Adrienne F., Araya M., Bethany L., Dana S., Jillian D., Savannah S., Sinead O., and Trina K. Thank you to Elaura Dunning, Birthingway Outreach and Development Coordinator, who arranged the

logistics, volunteers, donations, and publicity for the event.

Congratulations to **Alimah H**., and **Christina B.**, who each won a raffle basket from our fundraising raffle!

Birthingway is incredibly thankful to the businesses and individuals who donated prizes in support of the raffle: Red Pig Garden Tools, Tony's Garden Center, Holly Scholles, Oregon Soap Co., Portland Roasting Coffee, Daniel McKenna-Personal Chef, and Fred Meyer. Your generosity is greatly appreciated! As always, thank you to Ben & Jerry's in Portland for welcoming us into their space for the sale.

Everyone who lent a hand, made a donation, or bought a plant helped to support Birthingway in one small way-- but the impact of that support is enormous. Thank you.







### **Our 2017 Donors**

Thank you to the individuals and organizations that have contributed to Birthingway College in 2017! Your support makes it possible for us to continue offering the the hands-on training, crucial learning environments, and skillful mentoring needed to shape the next generation of birth workers.

For more on how to get involved in supporting Birthingway, please visit our donation page or

AmazonSmile Foundation
Catalyst Foundation
Checkered Flag
Maria Dominguez, Costco Corp.
Fettle Botanic Supply & Counsel
Fred Meyer, Inc.
Polly Gottesman and James Just
Julie and Marc Kummel

contact elaura@birthingway.edu.

Sarah Longwell
Betty Ludlow
Daniel McKenna
Oregon Soap Company
Portland Roasting Coffee
Red Pig Garden Tools
Holly Scholles
Tony's Garden Center

### **Visioning Process Update**

Birthingway held a community-wide Visioning Meeting on Saturday, March 18th to step back and discuss the educational, financial, regulatory, and professional challenges and opportunities we face as a college. Thank you to all who were able to attend the meeting and otherwise share important thoughts and values!

We followed the larger community-wide meeting with a more focused meeting of Board members and stakeholders who identified themselves as wanting to be core members in the visioning process. Workgroups were formed out of this meeting to explore options for Birthingway's future in three key areas: Educational Offerings, Institutional Form, and Resourcing. The workgroups are researching options in their focus area and will come back together in September to discuss their findings.

If you have questions about the Visioning Process or are wondering how to be involved, please contact Claire at <a href="mailto:claire@birthingway.edu">claire@birthingway.edu</a>.



### **Our 2017 Faculty**

Welcome back to our talented team of educators in the midwifery arts and sciences!

We are lucky to have such a fantastic faculty dedicated to shaping the next generation of birth workers.

### **Community Updates**

### From the Library

The Birthingway Library recently joined DOCLINE, a service of the U.S. National Library of Medicine. If Birthingway does not have access to an article, the librarian can request it from another medical library. A PDF of the article will be emailed to the patron, usually within two weeks. This service is free to students, faculty, and community library members. Email <a href="mailto:library@birthingway.edu">library@birthingway.edu</a> to request articles and with any questions about this new service.

Daina, Birthingway's librarian, was recently elected to the statewide Answerland Advisory Committee as a representative for special libraries. Answerland is Oregon's online 24/7 library chat reference service. Her two year term will begin in July.



Birthingway's Workgroup on Equity and Inclusion (WEI) hosted a screening of Ava DuVerney's 13th on April 26th. Workgroup members also met in April and May to work through agendas that included making updates to our Labor Doula and Lactation Consultation tuition waiver programs. These programs seek to address barriers to entering birth and lactation professions for students who identify as a member of a group or community that is underrepresented in these fields. The workgroup will continue to meet monthly over Summer Term. Membership in Birthingway's Workgroup on Equity and Inclusion is open to current students, faculty, staff, preceptors, and Board members. Please contact Claire at claire@birthingway.edu if you have questions or would like to be involved!



### Welcome, Tiffany!

Birthingway is excited to welcome Tiffany to the Administrative Programs Coordinator role on our staff!

Tiffany Harrison-Taylor comes to Birthingway after several years of nonprofit work in all kinds of settings: film advocacy, social work, abortion access. About a decade ago, they moved from Texas to New York to study community development and government structures at NYU. Tiffany focused especially on the intersection of reproductive health equity, storytelling, and self-determination. They have since moved out west, learned to cook better, grown a lot of mint, adopted two dogs (pictured above), and lead a pretty private life with, mercifully, the ability to almost always get out of pictures.

Tiffany's excited to work with, and learn from, the Birthingway community!



### Help Out in the Birthingway Garden

Birthingway is proud to support our native plant garden, which provides our community with many medicinal and educational benefits. If you find your summer slowing down, and want to get your hands dirty, feel free to stop by anytime and spend some time weeding, pruning and watering! Gloves and tools can be found on site.

Just be sure to check ahead of time to make sure we're open! Call us at 503-760-3131 or email ops@birthingway.edu

### **Continuing Education Opportunities**

Birthingway is offering several opportunities for continuing education this summer! Join us to learn more about important topics in birth work and to network with speakers, current students, alums, and professionals in the field. Opportunities are open to all and registration is required. Birthingway CEUs are available as specified.

### 6/25 Supporting Pregnant and Postpartum Women Living with Addiction

Guest Speaker Kasey Edwards, CADC1, PSS, CRM, Doula

Kasey is a recovering addict working with Project Nurture to provide peer support and doula support to women expeienceing substance abuse disorders in the Portland metro area. She will address the traumatic roles that care providers may play in their interactions with pregnant and postpartum clients living with addiction, as well as how we can provide better care by simply being informed. She will discuss typical hospital care protocols as well as pain management options for mothers with a history of substance use disorders.

2 CEUs

Free to Enrolled Birthingway Students and Active Preceptors - \$10 Fee for Others Registration form included in newsletter and online here.

### 7/23 **Domestic Violence Intervention During the Perinatal Year**

Guest Speaker Sarah Keefe, Oregon Coalition Against Domestic & Sexual Violence
An open doula learning circle joined by guest speaker Sarah Keefe, of the Oregon
Coalition Against Domestic & Sexual Violence. Sarah will speak on best practices for birth
workers encountering domestic violence situations during their course of care.
3 CEUs

Free to Enrolled Birthingway Students and Active Preceptors - \$10 Fee for Others Registration form included in newsletter and online here.

### 8/18 Infant Issues Workshop

Workshop by Holly Scholles, Birthingway President

This workshop covers current issues and evidence on infant congenital heart anomalies and newborn jaundice.

4 CEUs

Free to Active Preceptors - \$40 Early Registration Fee before 8/14 Registration form included in newsletter and online here.

### 8/27 Emergency Childbirth for Doulas

Workshop by Holly Scholles, Birthingway President

While the doula's scope of practice does not include providing medical or midwifery care, it is important for a doula to have the basic information to support an emergency childbirth situation in the event that appropriate medical or midwifery care is not immediately available. This two hour workshop will cover the essential skills, knowledge and abilities necessary for supporting emergency childbirth.

3 CEUs

Free to Enrolled Birthingway Doula Students - \$10 Fee for Others Registration form included in newsletter and online here.

### 9/15 **Biodynamic Resuscitation of the Newborn (BRN)**

Workshop by Holly Scholles, Birthingway President

BRN provider training is stand-alone workshop in how to assist with the newborn transition. Taught by a BRN Certified Instructor, this training includes both theoretical and hands-on practice components. To receive a BRN provider card, you must attend the entire workshop and pass the written and skills assessments. This training meets the requirements for Oregon licensure and NARM certification. For more information, please visit <a href="https://www.brn.website.">www.brn.website.</a>

Free to active Birthingway Preceptors - \$100 Fee for Others

Registration form included in newsletter and online here.

### **Summer 2017**

### Labor Doula Workshop: Assisting Women With Birth

Taught by Raeben Nolan, Labor and Postpartum Doula

Registration Deadline: Thursday, July 6, 2017 at 3:00 pm.

Sorry, no walk-in registrations during the workshop

**Description:** Lecture, readings, and practical skills for providing emotional and physical support for women in labor and the immediate postpartum. This course constitues one step towards Birthingway's Labor Doula Certification and also meets the prerequisite for admission to our Midwifery Program.

Location: Birthingway College of Midwifery, 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266

Dates and Times: Thursdays 5:00-8:30pm: 7/13, 7/20, 7/27, 8/3, 8/10, 8/17, 8/24, 8/31 Make up 9/7 (if needed)

Workshop Fee: \$500

**Cost: \$528** • Coursepack Fee: \$28 (non-refundable)

Late fee, if registering after the registration deadline: \$75 (non-refundable)

### **Required Textbooks:**

- Gaskin IM. Ina May's Guide to Breastfeeding. 2009.
- Simkin P. Pregnancy, Childbirth, and the Newborn: The Complete Guide. 5th ed. 2016.
- Morton C. Clift E. Birth Ambassadors: Doulas and the Re-Emergence of Woman-Supported Birth in America. 2014.
- Simpkin P. The Birth Partner. 4th ed. 2013.

Your coursepack will be available for pick-up at Birthingway College during office hours after the registration deadline. Please call ahead to confirm availablilty.

We must receive this completed registration form and full payment to register you for this workshop.

- Please make checks payable to Birthingway College and mail to 12113 SE Foster Rd, Portland, OR 97266.
- Credit card payments are accepted through PayPal. Instructions: http://birthingway.edu/for-students/make-a-payment/
- If paying through PayPal, you must include a copy of your PayPal confirmation with your registration.
- If you fax your registration (fax: 503-760-3332), please call 503-760-3131 to confirm that we have received it!

### Refund Policy:

Written notice is required for a refund, and must be received no later than seven days before the first day of the course for the student to receive a 95% refund. If written notice is received after that point, 80% of the workshop fee will be refunded up to the first day of the workshop. **No refund will be made on or after the first class day.** For more information, see our current *Student Handbook and Catalog* at <a href="http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/">http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/</a>

- Please make a copy of this page for your records -

_abor Doula Workshop – Registration Form – Summer 2017 Term										
Registration Deadline: Thursday, July 6, 2017 at 3:00 pm.										
∟egal First Name:		Legal Middle Initi	al:	Legal La	st Name:					
Mailing Address:			City:				State:	Zip Code:		
Phone Number:	Email Addres	ss - Required fo	or this wo	rkshop,	preferably Gm	ail.				
Payment Method (check one):	□ Check/I	Money Order	□ C	ash	□ PayPal (p	lease see a	above for F	PayPal policy)		
	Workshop	Fee: \$500 +	Course	epack F	ee (non-refu	ndable): \$2	8 = \$528	\$		
					ration Fee (n			*		
Required in addition to the workshop fee if registration is received after 3:00 pm on 7/6/2017										
							Total:	\$		
OFFICE USE ONLY Date/Time/F	Payment/Ini	itial:								
Routing: FIN REG _	FIN	TECH		LRC	oc	SPC	REG			

Supporting Pregnant and Postpartum Women Living with Addiction Continuing Education Workshop - taught by Kasey Edwards, CADC1, PSS, CRM, Doula Date and Time: June 25, 2017 from 2:00pm - 4:00pm Location: Birthingway College of Midwifery, 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266 Registration Deadline: Monday, June 19, 2017 at 3:30 pm. Cost: \$10.00 if you register before Monday, June 19, 2017 at 3:30 pm \$15.00 if you register after Monday, June 19, 2017 at 3:30 pm This workshop is FREE for currently enrolled Birthingway Doula students and active status **Birthingway preceptors Description:** Join students and community doulas in this open doula learning circle. Peer Support Specialist Kasey Edwards of Mental Health America will speak on how birth workers can support pregnant and postpartum women who are living with addiction. 2.0 CEUs are available. Maximum 25 students. We must receive this completed registration form and full payment to register you for this workshop. • Please make **checks payable** to Birthingway College and mail to 12113 SE Foster Rd. Portland. OR 97266. • Credit card payments are accepted through PayPal. Instructions: birthingway.edu/for-students/make-apayment/ • If paying through PayPal, you must include a copy of your PayPal confirmation with your registration. • If you fax your registration (fax: 503-760-3332), call 503-760-3131 to confirm that we have received it! **Refund Policy:** Written notice is required for a refund, and must be received no later than seven days before the first day of the workshop for the student to receive a 95% refund. If written notice is received after that point, 50% of the workshop fee will be refunded up to the first day of the workshop. No refund will be made on or after the day of the workshop. For more information, see our current Student Handbook and Catalog at http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/ - Please make a copy of this page for your records -Supporting Pregnant and Postpartum Women Living with Addiction and Homelessness **Continuing Education Workshop - Registration Form** Registration Deadline: Monday, June 19, 2017 at 3:30 pm. Legal Middle Initial: Legal First Name: Legal Last Name: Mailing Address: City: State: Zip Code: Phone Number: Email Address – Required for this workshop, preferably Gmail. I am a currently enrolled Birthingway Doula student: □ Yes □ No I am an active status Birthingway Midwifery Preceptor: □ Yes □ No >> Please contact Natalie Hutchison if you are not sure. Payment Method (check one): 

Check/Money Order □ Cash □ PayPal (please see above for PayPal policy)

Birthingway College of Midwifery - 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266 Phone: (503) 760-3131 Fax: (503) 760-3332 www.birthingway.edu

Routing: \_\_\_\_ FIN \_\_\_\_ REG \_\_\_\_ FIN \_\_\_\_ LRC \_\_\_\_ ODC \_\_\_\_ SPC \_\_\_\_

**Birthingway Preceptors** 

OFFICE USE ONLY Date/Time/Payment/Initial:

Registration Fee: \$10 if registering before 6/19/17 at 3:30 pm, \$15 if registering after 6/19/17 at 3:30 pm Registration Fee Waived for currently enrolled Birthingway Doula students and active status

REG

### **Domestic Violence Intervention During the Perinatal Year - CEU Workshop**

Taught by Sarah Keef, Heath Systems Coordinator, Oregon Coalition Against Domestic & Sexual Violence

<b>Date and Time:</b> July 23, 2017, from 2:00pm to 5:00pm
Location: Birthingway College of Midwifery, 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266
Registration Deadline: Monday, July 17, 2017 at 3:30 pm.
Cost:

- \$10.00 if you register before Monday, July 17, 2017 at 3:30 pm.
- \$15.00 if you register after Monday, July 17, 2017 at 3:30 pm.
- This workshop is FREE for currently enrolled Birthingway Doula students and active status Birthingway preceptors

**Description:** An open doula learning circle joined by guest speaker Sarah Keefe, of the Oregon Coalition Against Domestic & Sexual Violence. Sarah will speak on best practices for birth workers encountering domestic violence situations during their course of care. **3.0 CEUs are available. Maximum 25 students.** 

We must receive this completed registration form and full payment to register you for this workshop.

- Please make **checks payable** to Birthingway College and mail to 12113 SE Foster Rd, Portland, OR 97266.
- **Credit card** payments are accepted through PayPal. Instructions: <u>birthingway.edu/for-students/make-a-payment/</u>
- If paying through PayPal, you must include a copy of your PayPal confirmation with your registration.
- If you fax your registration (fax: 503-760-3332), call 503-760-3131 to confirm that we have received it!

### Refund Policy:

Written notice is required for a refund, and must be received no later than seven days before the first day of the workshop for the student to receive a 95% refund. If written notice is received after that point, 50% of the workshop fee will be refunded up to the first day of the workshop. **No refund will be made on or after the day of the workshop.** For more information, see our current *Student Handbook and Catalog* at <a href="http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/">http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/</a>

- Please make a copy of this page for your records -

Domestic Violence Intervention - Registration Form										
Registration Deadline: Monday, July 17 2017 at 3:30 pm.										
Legal First Name:	Legal Middle Ini	Legal Middle Initial: Legal Last Name:								
Mailing Address:		City:			State:	Zip Code:				
Phone Number: Email Address – Required for this workshop, preferably Gmail.										
l am a currently enrol	lled Birthingwa	ay Doula stud	dent:	□ Yes	s 🗆 N	o				
I am an active status >> Please contact Nata	• •	-	□ <b>Yes</b> sure.	□ <b>N</b> (	0					
Payment Method (chec	k one): 🗆 Chec	k/Money Order	r 🗆 (	Cash 🗆	PayPal (ple	ase see above	e for PayPal policy)			
Registration Fee: \$10 if registering before 7/17/17 at 3:30 pm, \$15 if registering after 7/17/17 at 3:30 pm Registration Fee Waived for currently enrolled Birthingway Doula students and active status Birthingway Preceptors										
OFFICE USE ONLY Da	ate/Time/Paymen	ıt/Initial:								
Routing: FIN	REG FI	NLRC		DDC	_SPC	REG				

### Infant Issues - Continuing Education Workshop

Taught by Holly Scholles, MA, CPM, LDM

### Date and Time:

Friday, August 18, 2017, 10:00am - 2:30pm

Doors open at 9:30 am. There will be a 30-minute break for lunch (lunch not provided, please pack a lunch)

### Location:

Westbrook Clubhouse, 14255 SW 6th St., Beaverton, OR 97005

### **Registration Deadline:**

Monday, August 14, 2017 at 3:30 pm.

### Cost:

- \$40.00 if registering before Monday, August 14, 2017 at 3:30 pm
- \$65.00 if registering after Monday, August 14, 2017 at 3:30 pm
- This workshop is FREE for active status Birthingway preceptors.

### **Description:**

This workshop covers current issues and evidence on infant congenital heart anomalies and newborn jaundice. **4.0 CEUs are available for this workshop.** 

We must receive this completed registration form and full payment to register you for this workshop.

- Please make **checks payable** to Birthingway College and mail to 12113 SE Foster Rd, Portland, OR 97266.
- **Credit card** payments are accepted through PayPal. Instructions: <u>birthingway.edu/for-students/make-a-payment/</u>
- If paying through PayPal, you must include a copy of your PayPal confirmation with your registration.
- If you fax your registration (fax: 503-760-3332), call 503-760-3131 to confirm that we have received it!

### **Refund Policy:**

Written notice is required for a refund, and must be received no later than seven days before the first day of the workshop for the student to receive a 95% refund. If written notice is received after that point, 50% of the workshop fee will be refunded up to the first day of the workshop. **No refund will be made on or after the day of the workshop.** For more information, see our current *Student Handbook and Catalog* 

- Please make a copy of this page for your records -

	r loude make a dopy of the page for your records										
In	Infant Issues - Continuing Education Workshop – Registration Form										
	Registr	ation De	adline: Mo	onday,	Augus	t 14, 201	7 at 3:30	pm.			
Legal First Name:			Legal Middle In	e Initial: Legal Last Name:							
Mailing Address:				City:				State:	Zip Code:		
Phone Number:	Email Addres	ss – Required fo	r this work	shop, prefe	erably Gmail.						
I am an active sta >> Please contact					:	es □	No No				
Payment Method (c	heck one):	□ Check	/Money Orde	er 🗆 C	Cash 🛭	PayPal (	please see	above for l	PayPal policy)		
Registration Fee: \$40 if registering before 8/14/17 at 3:30pm, \$65 if registering after 8/14/17 at 3:30pm \$  Registration Fee Waived for active status Birthingway preceptors											
								Total:	\$		
OFFICE USE ONLY	Date/Time	e/Payment/	Initial:								
Routing: FAC	FIN	REG	6 FIN	L	RC	_ODC _	REG				

# Emergency Childbirth for Doulas - Continuing Education Workshop Taught by Holly Scholles, MA, CPM, LDM

Date and Time: August 27, 2017 from 2:00pm to 5:00pm

Location: Birthingway College of Midwifery, 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266

Registration Deadline: Monday, August 21, 2017 at 3:30 pm.

### Cost:

- \$10.00 if you register before Monday, August 21, 2017 at 3:30 pm
- \$15.00 if you register after Monday, August 21, 2017 at 3:30 pm
- This workshop is FREE for currently enrolled Birthingway Doula students

**Description:** While the doula's scope of practice does not include providing medical or midwifery care, it is important for a doula to have the basic information to support an emergency childbirth situation in the event that appropriate medical or midwifery care is not immediately available. This two hour workshop will cover the essential skills, knowledge, and abilities necessary for supporting emergency childbirth.

3.0 CEUs are available for this workshop. Maximum 25 students.

### We must receive this completed registration form and full payment to register you for this workshop.

- Please make **checks payable** to Birthingway College and mail to 12113 SE Foster Rd, Portland, OR 97266.
- Credit card payments are accepted through PayPal. Instructions: <u>birthingway.edu/for-students/make-a-payment/</u>
- If paying through PayPal, you must include a copy of your PayPal confirmation with your registration.
- If you fax your registration (fax: 503-760-3332), call 503-760-3131 to confirm that we have received it!

### **Refund Policy:**

Written notice is required for a refund, and must be received no later than seven days before the first day of the workshop for the student to receive a 95% refund. If written notice is received after that point, 50% of the workshop fee will be refunded up to the first day of the workshop. **No refund will be made on or after the day of the workshop.** For more information, see our current *Student Handbook and Catalog* at <a href="http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/">http://birthingway.edu/for-students/student-handbook-and-catalog/</a>

- Please make a copy of this page for your records -

Emergency	Emergency Childbirth for Doulas - Continuing Education Workshop - Registration Form										
Registration Deadline: Monday, August 21, 2017 at 3:30 pm.											
Legal First Name:			Legal Middle Ini	Legal Middle Initial: Legal Last Name:							
Mailing Address:				City:				State:	Zip Code:		
Phone Number:	I	Email Address – Required for this workshop, preferably Gmail.									
I am a currently	enrolled E	Birthing	way Doula	stude	nt: 🗆	Yes	□ No				
Payment Method (c	heck one):	□ Check	/Money Orde	r 🗆 C	ash ⊏	PayPal	(please see	above fo	or PayPal policy)		
Registration Fee: \$	Registration Fee: \$10 if registering before 8/21/17 at 3:30 pm, \$15 if registering after 8/21/17 at 3:30 pm										
	Registra	tion Fee	Waived for c	urrently	enrolle	d Birthing	gway Doula	student	s 🎙		
OFFICE USE ONLY	Date/Time/	Payment/	Initial:								
Routing: FIN _	REG_	FIN	LRC		DDC	SPC	REG				

Birthingway College of Midwifery - 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266 Phone: (503) 760-3131 Fax: (503) 760-3332 www.birthingway.edu

### Biodynamic Resuscitation of the Newborn (BRN) Workshop

raught by Holly Scho	lies, MA, CPI	M, LDM							
Date and Time: Friday,	September 15,	2017, from 1	0:00aı	m - 4:30pm					
Location: Westbrook Clu	ubhouse, 1425	5 SW 6th St.,	Beav	erton, OR 97005					
ost: \$110  Late fee, if registering after the registration deadline: \$75 (non-refundable)  This workshop is free for active status Birthingway Preceptors. Late fee applies if registering after registration deadline.									
Registration Deadline: Sorry, no walk-in regis	• • •	•		3:00 pm.					
<b>Description:</b> BRN proviotages a BRN Certifier To receive a BRN providassessments. This training For more information,	ed Instructor, the er card, you mo ng meets the	is training inc ust attend the <b>requirement</b>	cludes e entire s for	both theoretical a five hour worksh	nd hands-o	on practions the wr	ce components. itten and skills		
We must receive this	completed reg	gistration fo	rm an	d full payment to	register y	you for t	his workshop.		
<ul> <li>Please make checks</li> <li>Credit card payments         payment/     </li> <li>If paying through Pa</li> <li>If you fax your register</li> </ul>	s are accepted  yPal, you mus	through Paylitinclude a co	⊃al. In py of	structions: <u>birthing</u> your PayPal confi	gway.edu/formation wit	or-studer h your re	nts/make-a- egistration.		
Refund Policy: Written notice is required workshop for the student workshop fee will be refu of the workshop. For mattp://birthingway.edu/for-	to receive a 95 nded up to the ore information -students/stude	5% refund. If first day of the first day	writterne wor rent S -and-c	n notice is receive kshop. <b>No refunc</b> tudent Handbook catalog/	d after that I will be m and Catalo	t point, 50 <b>ade on c</b> o <i>g</i> at	0% of the		
DDN Werksham Des				s page for your	records -	•			
BRN Workshop – Reg Registration Deadline									
Legal First Name:		Legal Middle Initia	•	Legal Last Name:					
Mailing Address:			City:			State:	Zip Code:		
Phone Number:	Email Addres	ss – Required for t	his work	shop, preferably Gmail.					
Payment Method (check of	ne): □ Check/	Money Order	_ C	ash □ PayPal(	please see	above for	PayPal policy)		
I am an active status Bi >> Please contact Natali				□ Yes	□ No				
				BRN	Workshop I	ee: \$110	\$		
Required in addit	ion to the worksl	nop fee if regis		e Registration Fee ( is received after 3:					
						Total:	\$		
OFFICE USE ONLY Date	/Time/Payment/I	Initial:							

Birthingway College of Midwifery - 12113 SE Foster Rd., Portland, OR 97266 Phone: (503) 760-3131 Fax: (503) 760-3332 <u>www.birthingway.edu</u>

Routing: \_\_\_\_ FAC \_\_\_ FIN \_\_\_ REG \_\_\_ FIN \_\_\_ LRC \_\_\_ ODC \_\_\_ REG